PAGE  

[image: image1.png]


OEA/Ser.G

CP/INF. 6752/13
8 July 2013
Original: Spanish
NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT OBSERVER MISSION OF SPAIN REFERRING TO THE OVERFLIGHT FOR THE AIRPLANE OF THE PRESIDENT OF THE
PLURINATIONAL STATE OF BOLIVIA
[image: image3.wmf]PERMANENT COUNCIL


The Ambassador Permanent Observer of Spain
to the 

         Organization of American States

                  Washington, D.C.
JH/MR

Nota N° 54 (2.17.6)

The Permanent Observer Mission of Spain to the Organization of American States and Inter-American Cooperation Agencies presents its compliments to the General Secretariat of the OAS and, with reference to the overflight for the Bolivian Air Force plane that was carrying the President of the Plurinational Republic of Bolivia, His Excellency Evo Morales, has the honor to advise as follows: 

· The Bolivian authorities requested, by Note Verbale dated June 26, authorization for overflight in Spanish airspace for the Bolivian Air Force plane on its way to and from Moscow.  Authorization was granted the same morning of June 26, with the Bolivian authorities expressing appreciation for the speedy processing.

· On the afternoon of July 2 a new Note Verbale was received from the Embassy of Bolivia in Madrid, requesting permission to make a technical stop-over in Las Palmas, due to a change in the original flight plan. The extension of the aforementioned overflight authorization was granted, and this was communicated to the Embassy of Bolivia in Madrid.

· For reasons beyond Spain’s control, instead of landing in Las Palmas on July 2, as expected, the airplane was diverted to Vienna.

· In the early hours of July 2 to 3, the Spanish authorities, notably the Minister of Foreign Affairs and Cooperation, Mr. José Manuel García-Margallo himself, made numerous efforts to resolve the situation with officials from Bolivia and other countries.

· When the Air Force plane embarked on its flight on the morning of July 3, Spain communicated that the technical stop-over authorization that had been granted was still valid, as it was within the regular 72 hour time-frame.
· A normal stop-over was made in Las Palmas in the afternoon of July 3. There, President Morales and his delegation were offered the appropriate protocolary courtesies.

Spain has not revoked any authorization nor has it hampered the President’s trip. Spain authorized the overflight for the Bolivian Air Force plane and the lay-over on July 2, when the permits were requested. The Bolivian authorities expressed appreciation for the speed with which this was handled. 

The Permanent Observer Mission of Spain to the Organization of American States and Inter-American Cooperation Agencies avails itself of this opportunity to convey to the General Secretariat of the OAS renewed assurances of its highest consideration.

Washington, D.C., July 5, 2013
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